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tries enhances development and can contribute to stability, 
peaceful relations and reduced arms spending. 

18. The industrial countries bear a special responsibility for 
a sound global economy. We shall pay regard to the effects 
of our policies on the developing countries. We will con-
tinue our best efforts to increase the quantity and quality 
of official development assistance in accordance with our 
commitments. We shall direct official development assis-
tance more towards the poorest countries. Poverty, popula-
tion policy, education, health, the role of women and the 
well-being of children merit special attention. We shall 
support in particular those countries that undertake 
credible efforts to help themselves. The more prosperous 
developing countries are invited to contribute to inter-
national assistance. 

19. We underline the importance for developing countries of 
trade, foreign direct investment and an active private 
sector. Poor developing countries should be offered tech-
nical assistance to establish a more diversified export 
base especially in manufactured goods. 

20. Negotiations on a substantial replenishment of IDA funds 
should be concluded before the end of 1992. The IMF should 
continue to provide concessional financing to support the 
reform programmes for the poorest countries. We call for an 
early decision by the IMF on the extension for one year of 
the Enhanced Structural Adjustment Facility and for the 
full examination of options for the subsequent period, in-
cluding a renewal of the facility. 

21. We are deeply concerned about the unprecedented drought in 
southern Africa. Two thirds of the Drought Appeal target 
has been met. But much remains to be done. We call on all 
countries to assist. 

22. We welcome the progress achieved by many developing coun-
tries in overcoming the debt problems and regaining their 
creditworthiness. Initiatives of previous Summits have con-
tributed to this. Nevertheless., many developing countries 
are still in a difficult situation. 

23. We confirm the validity of the international debt strategy. 
We welcome the enhanced debt relief extended to the poorest 
countries by the Paris Club. We note that the Paris Club 
has agreed to consider the stock of debt approach, under 
certain conditions, after a period of three or four years, 
for the poorest countries that are prepared to adjust, and 
we encourage it to recognise the special situation of some 
highly indebted lower-middle-income countries on a case by 
case basis. We attach great importance to the enhanced use 
of voluntary debt coversions, including debt conversions 
for environmental protection. 


